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Dear Parents/ Carers,
Welcome back!

It has been lovely to welcome all of our fantastic children back to school this week. The children are settling well into their new classes and new routines.
Welcome to our new Reception children

We would like to warmly welcome our new Reception pupils who have joined us for their part-time sessions this week and will be with us on a full-time basis next week. Everyone will be continuing to do their very best to make the new pupils feel welcome and to ensure that they settle quickly into school life.

Pupil Information Packs
Children in Years 1-6 should each have brought home a pack today. Please complete and return all of the forms to class teachers as soon as possible. We depend on this information being up to date to ensure your child’s safety.
School Dinners
Next week (week commencing Monday 5th September) it will be ‘Week 1’ of the school dinner menu. A copy of the menu can be found on the school website. 

Children are to stay on the same lunch option for a full week, not part of a week, and any changes to dinner status (either from sandwiches to school lunches or school lunches to sandwiches) should be made at the end of a week only.
School dinners must be paid in advance for children in Years 3-6. Children in Years R-2 are entitled to eat for free under the Government subsidy for Infant Children.
P.E. Kit and P.E. days:

The children should come into school in their PE kits on PE days (they will wear their PE kits all day). Trainers or black pumps will be needed for outdoor PE.

The year group PE days are as follows:

	
	
Indoor PE 
	Outdoor PE 

	RECEPTION 
	Monday 
	Thursday 

	YEAR ONE 
	Friday 
	Wednesday 

	YEAR TWO 
	Wednesday 
	Friday 

	YEAR THREE 
	Friday 
	Thursday 

	YEAR FOUR 
	C9 and C10 Thursday 
	C9 Swimming Wednesday 

C10 Outdoor PE Monday 

	YEAR FIVE 
	Tuesday 
	Friday 

	YEAR SIX 
	Monday 
	Tuesday 


Out of School Activities

There are several opportunities locally for pupils to take part in activities, and in particular Golborne Girls are recruiting for their U12s team. They train on Tuesdays and Thursdays from 6-7pm. If you think your daughter might enjoy this, or you would like further information, please contact Michelle Leatham at Golborne Girls FC on 07736820955.
Contacting School
Just a reminder that the school office contact number is 01942 724865. You may, on occasion, receive calls from a different school number (our fax line) 01942 721402 but the fax line doesn’t accept incoming calls and so you won’t be able to call in nor use the 1471 dial-back facility on that number.
Best wishes,

Mrs J. Westhead

Headteacher

